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September 2023 

 

I hope this finds everyone well and healthy. For those who attended the National 

Convention in Charlotte, NC it was a long week and I hope you all had a wonderful 

time. Now it’s time to start sledding to our goals for President Rose for the coming 

year while educating our long-time members as well as our newly joined 

members. 

 

***REMINDER*** 

Please don’t forget to order and pay for your unit poppies, for a minimum of 100 

poppies its $12.00, the form is on www.aladeptaz.org website. Last chance to get 

your order in before September 30th, the price will go up to $15.00 next year. 

Remember to turn in your 10% net income from poppies to the Department 30 

days before convention in June 2024. 

There are different programs that fall under the VA&R, and there is a chairperson 

assigned to each program, they will be putting information in the monthly 

bulletins for your units. If you have any questions about the activities your unit 

should report, please feel free to reach out to me or the chairperson of that 

program. Don’t forget monthly bulletins and other ALA information is on our 

website for those who have access to computers, also share information with 

members that don’t have access to a computer. 

 

For Service, not Self 

Dolores Chavez 

Department 2nd Vice President 

928-386-0841 

chebeejs@cox.net 

http://www.aladeptaz.org/

